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Subscribe to the weekly bulletin, click here. 
Take a moment to visit and ‘Like’ our Facebook page: www.facebook.com/ArchSaintBoniface. 
 

 
   

 
Archdiocesan News 

 
 
*NEW* What's the difference between a priest and a deacon? 
The ordination of Jean-Baptiste Nguyen to the diaconate on May 31st and of Peter Le Van 
Ngu to the priesthood on June 1st serve as an occasion for Archbishop LeGatt, in his new 
video message for May, to explain the differences between priests and deacons. Why 
separate these celebrations? How are both the deacon and priest partaking in different 
dimensions of Holy Orders?  To view the video, click here, or visit the diocesan Facebook 
page : www.facebook.com/ArchSaintBoniface 
 

 
*NEW* Diocesan Launch of the Extraordinary Missionary Month - June 5, 2019 
On the occasion of the feast of Saint Boniface, Great Missionary and Patron of our Archdiocese, 
Bishop Albert LeGatt and the Diocesan Committee for Missions invite you to the diocesan launch of 
the Extraordinary Mission Month 2019, decreed by Pope Francis on the World Mission Sunday, 
October 22, 2017. This event will take place during the Eucharistic celebration which will be presided 
by our Archbishop on Wednesday, June 5, 2019 at 7:30PM at St. Boniface Cathedral, 180 Avenue de 
la Cathédrale. Come join us in celebrating the wonders of the Lord for his people. Information: Sr. 
Anne Adounkpe at anneafmm@gmail.com or 204-414-4403. 

 
*REMINDER* Ordination of Jean-Baptiste Nguyen to the diaconate - May 31, 2019 
Come celebrate! Jean-Baptiste Nguyen will be ordained to the diaconate on Friday, May 31 at 7PM at Saint-Martyrs-
Canadiens Parish, 289 Dussault Avenue. Jean-Baptiste is a seminarian of our archdiocese. He spent his pastoral year at 
Saints-Martyrs-Canadiens Parish from September 2017 to July 2018. 
 
*REMINDER* Ordination of Peter Le Van Ngu to the priesthood – June 1st, 2019 
Special invitation to all those who like to sing and celebrate! Peter Le Van Ngu will be ordained on Saturday, June 1st at 
10AM at Saint Boniface Cathedral. What joy for our diocese!  

Marriage, Family & Life 
 

*NEW* Marriage Tips 
May is the month of Our Lady. Make this month an opportunity to increase your family’s devotion to her – pray a Hail Mary or 
a decade of the Rosary together each day. 
 

*NEW* CANA Session for Couples – July 7-13, 2019 
CANA is a six-day retreat for couples to strengthen their marriage and deepen their spiritual life, 
offered by the Chemin Neuf Community. The live-in session includes talks, prayer, time together 
as a couple, relaxation and celebration. It will be offered July 7-13, 2019 at the St. Charles 
Retreat Centre.  Couples bring their children who follow their own program. For more details 
please call 204-885-2260 or see the chemin-neuf.ca website (Couples & Families"). See 
brochure. 

NEW ITEMS 
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Youth & Young Adult Ministry 

*REMINDER* Unforgettable CATHOLIC SUMMER CAMPS for 5 to 17 year olds! Save $50 
per registration! 
The Saint-Malo Catholic Camps offer your child unforgettable summer camp experiences in 
English or in French! Going to summer camp is the perfect way for your child to experience 
new activities, grow in character, make lifelong friendships, and most importantly, have fun, 
and all of this in a positive Catholic setting! What are the benefits of camps? Independence, 
self-esteem, new interests, active lifestyles, appreciation for nature, building memories, and 
gaining a deeper understanding of God’s goodness and mercy: it’s truly an experience that 
changes lives! During their week at camps, campers have fun with archery, mountain biking, 
canoeing, beach time, sports, campfires, music, dramas, and still much more! Don’t miss out! 
Take advantage of the $50 Early-bird discount by registering before Friday, May 31st. 

REGISTER ONLINE TODAY: www.stmalocamps.net. For more information: www.catholicway.net/summer-camps , 
camps@catholicway.net, 204-347-5396. To view poster, click here. 

 

Nathanael 2019-2022 
 

*REMINDER* NATHANAEL 2019-2022 
Does this sound like you? Are you at least 18? Looking for something new in your relationship with Jesus? 
Challenged to be all you can be? Seeking to become an intentional disciple of Jesus? Willing to be the change 
the Church needs? Nathanael, a Lay Faith Formation Program to form missionary disciples… is for you! 
For more information, contact Deacon Stepan Bilynskyy, Coordinator of Nathanael English Group at 
sbilynskyy@archsaintboniface.ca or 204-594-0276. 

 
 

Interchurch & Interfaith Learning (Ecumenism) 
 
*REMINDER* SAVE THE DATE! – Bridgefolk: Catholic - Mennonite Dialogue – July 25 to 28, 2019 
For the last 20 years, Catholics and Mennonites have been meeting annually in different locations in North America in order to 
dialogue together at a grass-roots level, rather than a "high-level" dialogue of leadership or theologians. The Dialogue series 
is called "Bridgefolk". July 25 to 28 at the Canadian Mennonite University, 600 Shaftesbury Blvd in Winnipeg. Theme: Toward 
a Just Peace: Indigenous Settler Reconciliation through Friendship, inspired by the movement to respond to the Truth 
and Reconciliation Commission's 94 Calls to Action. Keynote speakers: Sr. Eva Solomon, CSJ, Ojibwe elder, and Steve 
Heinrichs, Mennonite Church of Canada. The conference will open on July 25 with the play about the Doctrine of Discovery, 
Discovery: A Comic Lament. Play and conference tickets available at bridgefolk.net To view the conference poster, click here. 
To view the poster about Discovery: A Comic Lament, click here. 
 
 

Parish Events 

*New* Eve of Pentecost - Praise and Worship Evening – June 8, 2019 
Our “Fan into Flame” Prayer Group will be hosting a Praise & Worship event on the Eve of Pentecost, Saturday, June 8 at 
7PM at the Parish of St. Timothy, 135 John Forsyth Road in South St. Vital in Winnipeg. Everyone is invited! For more 
information, email info@st-timothy.ca or call 204-949-3760. 
 
 

 

http://www.stmalocamps.net/
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Concerts / Theatre / Movies 

*NEW* “Thank You Ste. Anne” Concert – May 26, 2019 
A free concert in thanks to the community of Ste. Anne for supporting the Crevier family will take place on Sunday May 26 
from 4PM to 6PM. Featuring the Winnipeg Pops Orchestra with special performances by Gilles Crevier, Beth Asseiro and 
Maria Comaño. At the Parish of Ste-Anne-des-Chênes, 162 Centrale Avenue in Ste. Anne. To view poster, click here. 

*NEW* Linda’s Wish – L’Arche Winnipeg Film Premiere – June 10, 2019 
A short film featuring Linda, a woman with an intellectual disability realizing her lifelong wish of becoming 
a bride, will be screening at The Park Theatre, 698 Osborne St., on Monday, June 10th as a fundraiser for 
L’Arche Winnipeg. Screenings at 7PM and 8:30PM. 
The short film, a creative collaboration between father and daughter Hubert Pantel and Monique Pantel, 
celebrates Linda’s lifelong dream. On her special day, Linda was surrounded and supported by her 
friends and family, complete with dinner, cake, dancing and a bouquet toss. Linda’s Wish is one of a 
larger series of international AS I AM films, telling stories of L’Arche community members from all over 
the world. Tickets for Linda’s Wish can be purchased online at www.larchewinnipeg.org To view poster, 
click here. 

 
*NEW* Audition Notice – The Sound of Music – June 19, 2019 
St. Mary’s Academy is hosting auditions for males between the ages of 13-18 for the Dramatic Production of The Sound of 
Music! There are a variety of male roles available, including leads and ensemble. Auditions will be held on Wednesday June 
19, 2019 from 3:00 – 5:30 pm. All auditions will take place in Alumnae Hall at St. Mary’s Academy (550 Wellington Crescent). 
For your audition, prepare one song, to be sung a cappella (without music) and a short monologue (30-60 seconds).  Please 
choose a song from The Sound of Music, or a comparable musical style. 
Rehearsals will run Monday – Thursday after school and Sunday afternoons, beginning in September. 
Performance dates are as follows: Wednesday, November 27th – matinee performance. Thursday, November 28th – evening 
performance. Friday, November 29th – evening performance. Saturday, November 30th – matinee performance. Please 
contact Ms. Laura Davey at ldavey@smamb.ca for an audition slot. To view poster, click here. 

 
Community News 

*NEW* Canoe/Camping Trips This Summer 
Are you 13 years old or older?  Do you want a challenge while having fun? Are you interested in an adventure, in a 3 to 6 day 
canoe trip with wilderness camping every night?  Fr. René Chartier plans to undertake a few canoe trips this summer 
(between July 8 and August 16). There are possibilities for different types of trips: the route, level of difficulty and length of the 
trip will be determined by those interested. For more details and information: Father René Chartier, rccanots@live.com 
or 204-268-2453. 

 

Stewardship 

*NEW* May 26, 2019 - 6th Sunday of Easter 

“…do not let your hearts be troubled or afraid.” (John 14:27) 

Our limited human understanding cannot begin to understand the immense power of God. Instead 
of trusting in God, we think we can control every outcome. Do you want to make God laugh? Tell 
Him your plans. The next time worry, anxiety or fear creeps in, thank God for all He has given you 
and trust that He has a better plan for you. 

https://www.archsaintboniface.ca/media/Nouvelles-hebdomadaires-Weekly-News-photos-docs/Ste-Anne-Concert-Pops-redux.pdf
https://www.archsaintboniface.ca/media/Nouvelles-hebdomadaires-Weekly-News-photos-docs/LindaWishPoster.jPG
https://www.archsaintboniface.ca/media/Nouvelles-hebdomadaires-Weekly-News-photos-docs/BOYS-audition-notice-SOM-Redux.pdf
mailto:rccanots@live.com
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Archdiocesan News 

 

An Outward Sign of An Inner Conviction - The 2019 March for Life 
Some 800 people attended the 2019 March for Life, which took place on May 9 in downtown Winnipeg. Catholics from the 
Archdiocese of St. Boniface, the Archdiocese of Winnipeg and the Ukrainian Catholic Archeparchy of Winnipeg were well 
represented, as well as other Christians, notably a contingent from Immanuel Christian School. 
Archbishop Albert LeGatt, Winnipeg Archbishop Richard Gagnon and Lawrence Huculak, the Metropolitan of the Ukrainian 
Catholic Archeparchy of Winnipeg, were in attendance. 
To see photos of the March for Life, click here or on the photo. 

Our Faith Stories: Treasures to Share (Diocesan Website Home Page): New Story - After the Shock- A Clear 
Message of Hope in the Face of Terrorism 
Recent headlines have been hard to bear. But there is hope. Indrajith Sriwanka Gunasekera of Christ the King Parish, 
organizer of a special Mass for the victims of the April 21st terrorist attacks in Sri Lanka, explains. For the complete story, click 
here. For a photo gallery of the April 28 Mass, click here. For Archbishop LeGatt’s message to the Sri Lankan 
community, click here. 
Summer Chapel Information Now Available 
A complete list of summer chapels is now available. Get your brochure at your parish office or visit the diocesan website 
(under the “Parishes” tab) for individual Summer Chapels. To view the bilingual brochure, click here. 

 

Marriage, Family & Life 
 
Divorced? Separated? We can help – May to June 26, 2019 
Are you or someone you know going through the break-up of a long-term relationship? A separation? A divorce? If you 
ended a relationship or find yourself alone again. If you want to find answers, healing for yourself or for others who are 
on the same path, Holy Rosary Church is now offering a condensed support program from Divorce Care, for men and 
women. Divorce Care is a video seminar series featuring some of the nation’s foremost Christian experts on divorce and 
recovery topics as seen from a biblical perspective. The video seminars are combined with support group discussions of 
the materials presented during the video. For further information please email Julia Stiller (Julia.stiller@gmail.com)  or 
call the parish office at 204-284-5140. To view brochure, click here. 

Friends for Life Ladies’ Luncheon in support of Jocelyn House Hospice – June 12, 2019 
Please help us provide quality end of life care by attending the 4th annual Friends for Life Ladies’ Luncheon in support of 
Jocelyn House. The fundraiser at the Hotel Fort Garry, 222 Broadway in Winnipeg, from 11:30AM to 1:30PM, will directly 
support our hospice residents by providing expert clinical, emotional and spiritual care, dedicated volunteer assistance, 
healthy home-cooked meals, and a safe and comfortable home. Tickets: $75. Information: Jacqueline Bouvier at 204-253-
5898 or jbouvier@jocelynhouse.ca 
 

Spiritual Growth 
 
 

‘Illuminate’: Evening of Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament – May Friday, June 14, 2019 
All are invited to participate in a dynamic evening of adoration, praise & worship, reconciliation and 
fellowship on Friday, June 14 at St. Malo Parish, MB. Meet in front of the church, 5 St. Malo St. at 7:30PM 
for a Eucharistic procession to the Grotto. For more information, www.illuminatemb.com or 
facebook.com/illuminatemb. 

REPEATED ITEMS 
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Parish Events 

Knights on Bikes Biker Breakfast – May 26, 2019 
The Knights on Bikes Pancake breakfast will be held on Sunday, May 26 after all morning masses at Mary Mother of the Church 
Parish, 85 Kirkbridge Drive in Winnipeg. Everyone welcome. Your goodwill donation will support the Children’s Rehabilitation 
Foundation. 
 
St. John Berchmans Church Mass with Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 
Every Friday at 9 AM: Mass with the Exposition and Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament with Benediction after Mass at St. 
John Berchmans Church in Holland. Praying of the Rosary and hearing Confession. All are welcome. 

 
Catholic Schools  

 
St. Boniface Diocesan High School Spring BBQ – June 2, 2019 
St. Boniface Diocesan High School welcomes you and your family to its first annual Spring BBQ hosted by our 
Parents' Guild! This BBQ is a FREE event for our community, June 2nd from 12PM to 4PM at the Champlain 
Community Centre, 282 Niverville Ave. in Winnipeg. There will be hotdogs, popcorn, cotton candy, Spike Ball, 
hamster balls, face painting, a dunk tank and more! Enjoy a beautiful Sunday outside with your family!  
If you have further questions, feel free to contact parentsguild@sbdhs.net 
  
 
Attend St. Boniface Diocesan High School! 
St. Boniface Diocesan High School is still accepting applications for the 2019/2020 school year! We welcome students from 
grade 9 to 12 in an English, Catholic, Co-Educational environment. At SBDHS, students are offered an array of opportunities 
from University Courses, music and arts programs, competitive athletics and a place to genuinely express and deepen their 
faith. All of our admission information is available on our website at sbdhs.net/applications... or you can call us at 204-987-
1560. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Unsubscribe, click here. 

Visit our French website: http://www.archsaintboniface.ca/index.html?lang=fr 
to read the French bulletin, Nouvelles hebdomadaires, for announcements and 

activities that appear only in French. 
Please note: All announcements must be submitted to the office of Communications: 

communications@archsaintboniface.ca, by Monday at 4 PM  
if they are to be published in the Tuesday bulletin. 
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